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March 2022 Hill 'N Hollow Quilters Guild Volume 39, Issue 3 

President’s Corner 
Well, here I am sitting at home and writing my letter for the 
March newsletter instead of attending our quilt guild meeting. 
The infamous Arkansas weather has struck once again. We had an 
awesome meeting planned for today. After a long hiatus from 
meeting at the Food Bank, we are once again going to use the 
beautiful facilities for our meetings. The QOV group was going to 
present today’s program and along with a showing of beautiful 
patriotic quilts, they had a surprise planned as well. I don’t know 
what the surprise was but I’m sure it would have been perfect for 
today’s meeting. Another highlight planned for today’s meeting 
was the unveiling of our 2022 Raffle quilt. I saw a picture of the 
quilt but I’m sure the picture didn’t do justice to the beauty of the 
quilt. 

To ease my disappointment concerning the guild cancellation, I 
have focused my attention on packing and repacking more 
quilting projects for our retreat. Packing projects for the retreat 
reminds me of my favorite joke. 

A rich farmer, who lived in Texas, owned a large number of exotic 
animals. As exotic animals are wont to do, many of them had 
reproduced beyond the point where the rich farmer could 
satisfactorily care for them. 

The rich farmer called his ranch hand over and said, “Take the 
penguins to the zoo.” 

Bright and early the next morning the ranchhand loaded up the 
penguins and took them to the zoo. When the rich farmer 
returned home later that day, he was greeted by the penguins. 
Outraged, the rich farmer started yelling at the ranch hand, “I told 
you to take those penguins to the zoo!”. The ranchhand smiled 
and replied, “I did take them to the zoo and they had so much fun 
that tomorrow I am taking them to the park.” 

Most of my craft/quilting projects are like the penguins they enjoy 
traveling around the area with me. They never leave their 
suitcases. but I am sure that the projects have a good time 
traveling to different places. Sometimes, I take the projects out of 
the suitcase, kiss them, smell them, refold them, and place them  

 

                  

 

What to Know 
Board Meeting 3/2 at 1:00 pm 
General Meeting 3/11 at 9:30 am 

 

                  
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                  

 

The full calendar of programs and 
classes is listed on the website. As 
changes inevitably occur, check there 
regularly to get the latest data. 

 

                  

 

Articles are due on the 19th of the 
month. Send articles to the newsletter 
editor at: piglady117@yahoo.com 

 

                   
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President’s Corner (Continued) 

back into the suitcase. My husband is always 
amazed by this behavior but over the years has 
learned not to question it. 

With luck, our April meeting will come off without 
a problem. We have a special guest presenting the 
April program. Barb Eikmeier will be presenting her 
trunk show “It’s All in the Sashing”.  Also, we will 
need to vote on the 2022 budget. By April, we 
should have our Raffle Quilt and tickets ready to hit 
the road and we should have a list of venues for 
selling raffle quilt tickets. We need everyone's help 
in selling tickets. Remember, this is our major 
fundraiser for the year. 

Hope to see you in April. Stay Safe, 
Ann Wilson 

 

Raffle Quilt 2022 
Help Wanted 

The 2022 raffle quilt, Winter Solstice is done, and 
it’s beautiful!  Wait until you see what Patti Kratz 
did with the quilting! 

Now it needs a label.  Do you have a machine with 
embroidery capability?  Would you be willing to 
take on this task?  If so, contact me at 
vkauth816@gmail.com. 

Thanks. 
Vicki 

Hello fellow guild members! 

I’m Patti Kratz, a fairly new guild member, and I’m 
keeper of the raffle tickets this year! 

I was also the quilter on this year’s quilt.  This, of 
course, got my mind a spinning.  To try and make 
this one of the best years ever, I will be giving 
‘prizes’ to the top ticket seller of each month.  
Hopefully I’ll be able to let you know before the 
end of each meeting.  A final ‘Grand Prize’ will be 
given out at the November meeting. 

Hope this helps get y’all’s selling vibes going, and 
Good Luck to all! 

Patti Kratz 

Membership 
As of March 12, 2022, we have 81 members.  The 
membership pins have just been received, so they 
will be available at the April meeting to those 
members who have not yet received your 
membership pin.  Stop by the Membership table to 
pick up your pin. 

Carol Lewis 
Membership Co-Chair 

 

Communications 
Because our March guild meeting being cancelled 
due to snowy weather, the Members Only new 
password will be changed in April. I need a 
volunteer who would send off guild news to our 
local papers. I will help with editing and sourcing. 
Thanks again to Carolyn Bisbee for volunteering to 
help me with the website maintenance. 

Peggy Moody, Communications 

 

Education 
April Workshop and Meeting Program 

“It’s All in the Sashing” workshop presented by 
Barb Eikmeier is Thursday April 7. It will be at the 
7th Day Adventist Church beginning at 9 am (doors 
will be open by 8 so everyone will have plenty of 
time to get set up). It is a 6-hour workshop so 
everyone should bring a sack lunch and drink in 
addition to items listed on the supply list.  

Friday April 8, at our monthly guild meeting, Barb 
Eikmeier will present the program/trunk show 
featuring various sashing techniques. The guild 
meeting will be held at the Food Bank location. 

Virginia Cornett 
Workshop Chair 

 

Steel wool for pincushion filling. Sharpens pins. 
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Hospitality 
I sure missed seeing everyone in March. I always 
look forward to our meetings.  

NOTE TO NEW MEMBERS – Since you did not get 
your New Member “pin” at the February meeting 
and there was no March meeting, please let us 
know when you check in at the April meeting. I’ll 
have them ready and waiting for you. 

I recently looked at the “Volunteer History” on our 
website. Have you ever done that? There is a lot of 
great information on our website. I did notice that 
our “Local Resources” hasn’t been updated in quite 
some time. Who’s willing to update it this time? 

 
 

Meeting Space 
I will be heading up a committee to further 
investigate the Resurrection Church on Hwy 62 as a 
potential location for our Guild. I could use a 
couple of people who would be willing to help. 
Thank you! 

RositaForster 

 

 

Quilt Congress 2022 
Have you checked out the Quilt Congress tab on the 

Guild's website? 

The following information is there for your 
convenience: 

✓ Registration Packet – includes workshop 
descriptions, supplies, etc.- Challenge details -costs 
– locations, etc. 

✓ Vendor Registration Packet – Ask your favorite quilt 
shop to register as a vendor. 

✓ Summary of Quilt Congress Events 

✓ Quilt Congress Flier 

✓ Register early, as we are already receiving 
registrations from other Guilds. 

Take a look at the Challenge quilt entries we had in 
2014!  Get your thinking cap on and enter the 2022 
Congress Challenge.  

 

 

 

And the Challenge award winners in 2014 included Hill 
'N Hollow Quilter Guild member Annie Wagar!  You 
could be a winner in 2022! 

 

 

If not too late. Worked on at Retreat and finished at 

home. Two to go  Maureen 
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Wow! What a great retreat in Branson. Lots of 
quilting, games, shopping and camaraderie.  

I was busy making quilty things like baby “taggie” 
blankets and toys, bowl cozies, and wool applique 
notebook covers. 

My daughters Kris, Jenny, and I have a booth at the 
Women's Expo at Stone Creek Ranch in Mountain 
Home. Check out their Facebook page for more 
information. Kris is making beautiful wreaths and 
plant displays. Jenny is a macrame artist, she 
makes beautiful macrame with weaving designs, 
wall-hangings and macrame plant hangers. I make 
quilts and wool applique items.  

We are on Instagram. 
Kris is urban mermaid1959 
Jenny is knotty girl. 73 macrame.  
I am Wooly mama2. 

Come see us at the Women's Expo at Stone Creek 
Ranch, on April 8th,  9:00 - 5:00, and on April  9th 
from 9:00 - 4:00. 

Happy Quilting 

Barb Magnuson 

 

 

We didn’t do this this year, but I had a great “ride” at 
the retreat. The committee did a fantastic job in every 
way! Thank you!!! My daughter Maurena sends her 
thanks, too. It was wonderful that she could be there 
with me. 

The picture was taken at a previous retreat. 

Margie Dotson 

 
 

 
Anyone wanting to enter a quilt in the Searcy 
County Quilt Show can bring their quilts to the Hill 
‘N Hollow meeting in April. I will take them and 
check them in for you. You will need to pick them 
up around 4 p.m. on April 30. As usual, folks who 
must travel will be checked out first. 

We hope to see some HNH members at our quilt 
show. 

Bonnie Landis 
Searcy County Quilt Guild 

(NOTE:  Look for their flyer later in the newsletter. 
Margie) 

 
 



5 of 7 

What’s Up, Doc? 
WHEN WHO, WHAT & WHERE, ETC.  

3/31 
NW ARK Extension Homemakers Quilt Workshop 

Northwest Arkansas District Fairgrounds, 1400 Fairgrounds Road, Harrison, AR 72601 
No Charge! Doors open at 8 am 

4/1-2 
Ozark Country Quilters Quilt Show 
4020 North Main 
Cassville, MO 65625 

4/27-30  AQS Show – Paducah, KY  

4/30 
Log Cabin Quilt Show, Searcy County Quilt Guild 
NOTE: Please see more information later in the newsletter. 

5/12-15 
Calico Cutups Quilt Guild Retreat 
NOTE: Please see more information later in the newsletter. 

8/17-20  AQS Show – Grand Rapids, MI  

9/14-17  AQS Show – Des Moines, IA  

10/14 & 15 Quilt Congress 2022 -- Baxter County Fairgrounds, Mountain Home, AR  

 

If you know of an event you think would be of interest to guild members, please let me know. Any suggestions 

for the newsletter will be welcome and considered. 

 

Margie Dotson 

Newsletter Editor 

Advertisements 
 

I have a flower bed that runs along my driveway and across the front of my house that needs tilling and cleaning 

up. Does anyone know anyone who does this type of thing? The man who takes care of my yard usually does it 

for me, but he has had several operations and cannot do it this year. 

Margie Dotson 

piglady117@yahoo.com 
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 LOG CABINS 
 AN OPEN QUILT SHOW 
 

 Sponsored by 
 Searcy County Quilt Guild 

 
 

Saturday, April 30, 2022 

9 am 'til 4 pm 
 
 

Admission $1 

(Under 12 free with adult) 
 

Searcy County Civic Center 
515 Zack Rd 

Marshall Arkansas 
(Off US Hwy 65) 

 
 

 Country Store Vendors 
Vote for your favorite quilt 

Win a quilt drawing at 4 pm (no need to be present) 
 
 

Interested in showing your quilt? 
For rules, categories, etc., please contact: 

 Susie Hall Bonnie Landis 
 (870) 448-4877 or (870) 221-3173 (870) 504-1988 
 ozarkprincess@yahoo.com babyquiIts82(a)yahoo.com 
 
 

Free Parking Accessible to All 
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Quilt Retreat 

May 12 -15, 2022 
 

Calico Cutups Quilt Guild is hosting its first retreat. 

(Look us up on Facebook.) 

Location: Eagle Rock Retreat Center (Eagle 
Rock, MO) 

just an hour or a little more west of Branson) 

Cost: $250.00 ($50 deposit with balance due 
before May 1st). 

This covers your room, meals (brunch and 
dinner)  and retreat costs. 

There will be welcome gifts, drawings, games 
and so much fun. Bring your projects and 

sewing equipment for a relaxing weekend in the 
country. 

Contact: 
Dawana Cemer – dawanacemer@gmail.com 

Or 
Lisa Aguirre 

Hollister Lady Quilts 
13983 US Hwy 160, Unit 1, Forsyth, MO 65653 

Store Phone 417.593.9883 
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